








July 2, 2024 - Minutes

Parks & Playgrounds:
Krebs voiced the parks look great and he asked what the next step was for the grant
for the South Park Project. Lehr noted he will reach out to them for an update.

Finance/Landfill:
Greer reported they are working on budgets and Hurff is working on getting bids
for the landfill container site.

Resolutions & Ordinances: :
Sharpe reported there was a committee meeting to discuss the curb stop fund.

SPECIAL COMMITTEES:

PETITIONS & COMMUNICATIONS:

Mayor Purcell reported the City received a letter from the Hardin Otter Swim
Team thanking Council for their support. Jennifer Renshaw voiced they wanted to come
to say Thank you in person for the contribution to the team and they were able to purchase
an event board that will be put up in the pool.

The city received the Summer 2024 Montana Department of Transportation
newsletter. o

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: N/A

NEW BUSINESS:

Mayor Purcell reported the City received a Beer/Wine License Application from
Family Dollar. Tommy Jackson, with Family Dollar, was present by Zoom and he voiced
he is available for any questions. Espinoza voiced he doesn’t think it should be approved
because there is an alcohol problem in the city and he doesn’t want to contribute to it.
Hopes voiced he has talked to people in the area and they are deeply concerned, they
don’t want to see it; he is going to 'have to vote against. Funke voiced no, they can’t
control the theft they have daily. Krebs asked doesn’t IGA have beer and wine across
the street and Town Pump has beer and wine three blocks away and Montana liquor; so
how is this going to contribute to any problem we already have. Krebs asked Knudsen
since they have a state license if the City can turn them down. Lehr noted Knudsen is not
online. Corrina Kirschenmann-Kuntz asked how many other Family Dollar Stores in
‘Montana do have a beer and wine license. Jackson noted there are other stores; the stores
have done this nationwide. He noted it will be a small section managed by the store; they
will add security cameras; they want to make sure they hear these concerns, it is
important; they will make sure employees proper training; they have met Montana state
requirements that ensures everything they need to do they have done; and they want to
make sure they do what is necessary to please Council. Massine asked Chief George
how many calls does the police department get. Chief George noted it is an almost every
day situation; people steal hand sanitizer and other things to get intoxicated and noted
going in the wrong direction bringing beer and wine into the stores here. Hopes
recommended to table the request until there can be some legal guidance. Krebs and
Espinoza agreed. Hopes motioned to table the application. Espinoza seconded. On a
voice vote the motion was unanimously approved. Mayor Purcell voiced it will be tabled
until the next meeting.

Barry Damschen, Damschen Consulting, LLC, reported the pre-bid meeting for
the Landfill Container Site was held last Thursday, June 27™. He reviewed Amendment
#29 for the City of Hardin Landfill Engineering Consulting Services in amount of
$13,000 not to exceed that amount without pre-approval. Damschen projected for the
inspection to take place this fall and for the container site ready to use by the end of
October. Hopes motioned to approve the agreement. Greer seconded. On a voice vote
the motion was unanimously approved.

Sharpe reported there was a committee meeting to discuss the curb stop fund. The
recommendation is to increase the City cost to 85% up to $1,200 and for the curb stop
fee to remain $1.00 per month. Sharpe voiced he would still like to see for it to go down
to .50 cents per month; he feels the City can sustain that. Massine asked Lehr if paying
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